
Order of Worship 
9:00 a.m. Live Stream and In-Person Worship Service 

(*Please stand if you are able.) 

 

Prelude                      Medley on Trusting Jesus                            Ham 

 

Greetings & Announcements        

*Call to Worship Paul Bonner 
L:  Weeping may linger for the night, but joy comes with the 

morning. 
P: Sing praises to our God. Give thanks to the Lord of hosts. 
L: God’s anger may flash for a moment, but God’s favor lasts a 

lifetime. 
P: Sing praises to the Lord. Worship the God of our 

salvation. 
 

*Song                                  Trusting Jesus                             CH #578 
(Ushers will collect prayer cards during the hymn) 

 Opening Prayer 

God of unexpected mercies and fierce challenges, it can be 
disorienting to be your people. You turn our mourning into 
dancing, then you send us forth like lambs into the midst of 
wolves. You turn our weeping into shouts of joy, then you 
charge us to seek the welfare of those who have abused and 
betrayed us. You turn our scarcity into overflowing 
abundance, then you instruct us to leave it all behind and seek 
those who have gone astray. Help us question our deeply held 
assumptions and challenge our unconscious convictions. 
Grant us the courage to speak Christ’s word of peace and to 
share Christ’s word of comfort: “The kingdom of God has 
come near.” Amen. 

 

 Scripture Reading              Psalm 23 (NRSV)                 Paul Bonner 

*Song                              Blessed Assurance                           CH#572 

 
 Junior Church        (for children up to 4th grade)                Liz Bonner 

 Joys, Concerns and Prayers 
 

 Song                          You Are My Hiding Place                      CH#700 
 
 Song                      ‘Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus                 CH#581 

 Call to Giving  
(Your giving to LUMC makes ministry possible in our community and around the 

world! Thank you! You can give online at: https://lansdaleumc.org/giving/ ) 

 
 Song                                  Trust and Obey                             CH#571 

*Offering Prayer  

*Doxology                                                                              UMH #95 

*Song                   Leaning on the Everlasting Arms                CH #575 

*Sending and Blessing 

*Postlude                      Prelude Op. 28 No. 4                            Chopin 
 

Scifres, Mary; Beu, B.J.. The Abingdon Worship Annual 2022.  Abingdon Press. Kindle Edition. UMH – 
United Methodist Hymnal; FWS – Faith We Sing; W&S – Worship & Song, CH – Celebration Hymnal 

 
WEEKLY UPDATES AND CHURCH NEWS 

 
Vacation Bible School – Planning & Registration Information 
 

 
 
Planning is underway and it is now time to start getting ready!  We need 
you to come and help create some decorations for VBS.  Everyone is 
welcome!  We will meet in the Stringer Auditorium at 7pm on Wednesday, 
July 6th. Registration is now open and is available online (preferable) at 
lansdale-united-methodist-church.mycokesburyvbs.com  and registration forms 
can be found on the sign up bulletin board, outside of the Bright 
Beginnings room and once completed please put in Liz Bonner’s mailbox 
in the conference room.   Let’s get excited for VBS!!  If you have any 
further questions, please contact Liz Bonner at 215-353-0965 or 
lumceducation@verizon.net .  See our announcement about the VBS Mission 
Project later in the bulletin. 

 
Summer Camps for Children & Youth 
Our Eastern PA Conference of the UMC offers three Christian Camps to 
reach and serve children, youth and adults. Summer camp registration is 
now open.  Visit one of the websites below to learn about the many camps 
that we offer.  You can also register online.  LUMC will contribute $50 per 
person for any child or youth from LUMC that attends one of the camps.  
Contact Pastor Warner to take advantage of this $50 gift. 

• Camp Innabah www.innabah.org 

• Gretna Glen www.gretnaglen.org  

• Pocono Plateau www.poconoplateau.org  

• Carson Simpson Farm www.csfarm.org  
God’s Place Apart – Transforming Lives 

 

Welcome New Administrative Assistant 
Please welcome Karima Saddiq who will 
begin as the new Administrative Assistant 
July 5.  Karima worked as an Administrative 
Assistant in Afghanistan before coming to the 
U.S.A. along with other refugees.  She is 
pregnant and expecting to deliver at the end 
of August.  She is moving from a full-time job 
to working part-time here at LUMC.  Karima 
will begin work on July 5 when Pastor Warner 
returns from vacation. 

Pastor Warner on Vacation 
Pastor Warner will be on vacation June 20 - July 5.  Part of this vacation 
will be his annual motorcycle trip.  This year he heads to Poughkeepsie, 
NY to enjoy the NY countryside.  Rev. Sue Ketterer (267-577-2223 cell) 
will be on-call for Pastoral emergencies while Pastor Warner is on 
vacation.  The office is closed through June.  Call Pastor Warner 215-990-
4581 or email at stewwarner@outlook.com through June 19.  There will be 
no office coverage June 19 – July 4. 
 

Fall Community Block Party Needs 
Planning continues for our Community Block Party Saturday, September 
10 from 12 noon to 4 pm.  We are planning to use both the front of the 
church along Broad St and the parking lot.  The planning group is looking 
for people who can help with setup, food & drink donations, canopies, 
cooking and more.  Contact Pastor Warner if you can help.  The next 
Block Party planning meeting is Wednesday, July 20 at 7 pm in the 
Conference Room. 
 

The Celebration is Not Over! 
We celebrate with the Borough of Lansdale for their 150th Anniversary. 
Look for our Memorial Brick on Lansdale Day in the Park, July 16, when 
the Gazebo in Memorial Park is dedicated in honor of former mayor Mike 
DeNunzio. It is engraved with our Methodist logo, our church name and 
mission statement. 
 
The souvenir Commemorative Book for Lansdale 150 will have our Iron 
Spike sponsorship advertisement.  Lansdale 150 kicks off Founders 
Day/Week with a parade along Main Street on August 20, beginning at 5 
p. m. Let’s join the parade and carry our banner!  “Our Story is Still 
Unfolding” We have been challenged to move outside our beautiful 
building. God has called us, is sending and empowering us to something 
new. Let’s do it! 
 

Searching for August Lansdale Parade Volunteers 
We are looking for volunteers to represent LUMC and march in the 
Lansdale 150 Parade the evening of August 20 around 5 pm.  We’d love 
for some children or youth to carry the church banner and some others to 
walk along with them.  Contact Pastor Warner if you can help. 

 
Cottage Meetings Moving to this Fall 
Cottage meetings with Pastor Warner will continue in the Fall, as we 

continue to take a break due to the recent Covid-19 numbers increasing 

and summer vacations.  Cottage meetings are a time for you to meet with 

Pastor Warner in a small group setting.  Pastor Warner held six Cottage 

meetings last Fall.  We took a break while masks were once again 

required.  We need people to host a meeting.  Please contact Pastor 

Warner stewwarner@outlook.com if you can host a gathering.  Hosts 

provide your home and light snacks for four to no more than 10 people. 

Jill Nickerson Assistant Financial Secretary 
Jill Nickerson has been working with Financial Secretary, Warren Shaedle 

for the past several months.  Warren and Jill are currently working together 

on matters pertaining to giving and church envelopes. 

https://lansdaleumc.org/giving/
https://lansdale-united-methodist-church.mycokesburyvbs.com/
mailto:lumceducation@verizon.net
http://www.innabah.org/
http://www.gretnaglen.org/
http://www.poconoplateau.org/
http://www.csfarm.org/
mailto:stewwarner@outlook.com
mailto:stewwarner@outlook.com


HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
Adeline Cronin will be celebrating her 99th birthday on July 8. 
 
Please send a birthday card to: 
 
Adeline Cronin 
Brittany Pointe 
1001 S. Valley Forge Rd. 
WillowBrooke Court 
Lansdale PA 19446-6525 

 

VBS Mission Project - “Kids Summer Food Bag Program” 
We invite the congregation to help collect food for the VBS Mission 
Project!  This amazing program is run by the Keystone Opportunity 
Center in Souderton, PA.  We will be collecting Food Bags to 
provide to families of children.  Simply fill a LARGE reusable 
shopping bag or a Brown Bag with these items: 
 

Macaroni & Cheese (4 pack microwavable) 
Juice boxes (6 or 8 pack) 
One breakfast cereal (low sugar) 
2 Cans of Spaghettios w/ meatballs 
1 box of granola bars, fruit snacks, peanut butter crackers. 
Peanut Butter & jelly (strawberry or grape) 
Pudding and/ or fruit cup (4 pack) 
Applesauce (6 pack) 
Ready to eat chicken or tuna salad kit or Hormel meals 
1 package of goldfish crackers, or microwave popcorn 

 
Thank you for helping the children and families who need our support 
during the summer months.   
 
Please bring to church Sunday July 10 before or during VBS.    Any 
questions, see Liz Bonner  215-353-09665. lumceducation@verizon.net 
 
 

June Missions Emphasis (Blue Envelope) has been designated for 
general support for Camp Innabah & Pocono Plateau in our Eastern PA 
Conference (EPA).  Donations online, by check (memo: Camp Support), in 
boxed blue envelope or by check or cash in yellow pew envelope (mark 
envelope: Camp Support). 
 
 

Prayer requests from 06/26/22 
• Madeline Brown – 1) Pray for awakening, 2) Pray for the UMC 

• Pray for new life 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Lay Readers 
July 3 – Paul Bonner 
July 10 – Michele Dasch 
July 17 – Alex Holnick 
July 24 – Paul Bonner 
July 31 - Michelle Johnson 
 

This Week’s Ushers 
Richard Hardisty, Ed Ingram, Ed Hartmann, Gary Silknitter 
 

August Circuit Rider Newsletter  
There will not be a July newsletter.  Watch the Sunday bulletin for 
information and announcements.  Please email your announcements to 
office@lansdaleumc.org by July 15 in order for them to be published in the 
August Circuit Rider. 

Weekly Bulletin Announcements   
If you have an announcement for the weekly bulletin, please e-mail it to 
the church office office@lansdaleumc.org no later than 9 am Tuesdays. 
Thank you 
 

This Week at LUMC 

Sun 7/3 
 

9 am 
Pastor Warner Vacation 6/20-7/5 
Worship  (Online and Sanctuary) 

Mon 7/4 
 
 
 

Pastor Warner Vacation 6/20-7/5 
Independence Day 
Office Closed 

Tue 7/5  Pastor Warner Vacation 6/20-7/5 

Wed 7/6 
6 pm 
7 pm 

Brownies  
VBS Planning Meeting 

Thu 7/7 
 

7:00 pm 
 
NA Meeting 
 

Fri 7/8 
 

 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 
 

Sun 7/10 
9 am Worship (Online and Sanctuary) 

Lansdale United Methodist Church 
Praising God – Making Disciples – Serving All 

300 N. Broad St, Lansdale, PA  19446 
Phone: 215-855-8364 

Email: office@lansdaleumc.org  •  Website: www.lansdaleumc.org 
Office Hours: Temporarily closed - new Admin Assistant begins July 5 

Servants 

Ministers – People of God 

Bishop John Schol 

 

District Superintendent – Rev. Dr. Andrew Foster 

Lead Pastor – Rev. Steward Warner 
stewwarner@outlook.com – 215-990-4581 (cell) 

 

Leadership 
Paul Bonner – Lay Leader 

Kris Neild – Church Council Chair 
Darren Johnson – Treasurer 

Bob Kennedy – Trustee President 
Michelle Johnson – Staff Parish Relations Chair 

Staff 
 - Administrative Assistant 

Liz Bonner – Director of Christian Education 
Rays Koshy – Music Director 

Ruth Rineer – Organist 
Paul Bonner - Custodian 

Lansdale United Methodist Church 
July 3, 2022 

9 AM 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Our Mission 

Praising God ● Making Disciples ● Serving All 
 

Join us for online worship! 
Livestreamed on Sundays at 9 am 

 
YouTube: Lansdale UMC 

Facebook: Facebook.com/Lansdale-United-Methodist-Church 
 
 

LUMC Covid-19 Mitigation Policy for Indoor Worship & Meetings 
Mask wearing is optional for indoor worship and other activities. 
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